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Dear Parents, Guardians, and Families of Falun School,

A warm welcome back to school! It is with great excitement and enthusiasm that I
welcome all of our students and families to the 2025-2026 school year. I hope you
and your children had a wonderful and restful summer break.

My name is Angela Handbury, and I am very excited to take on the role of Principal
at Falun School.  I grew up in the area, attended Falun and PLRS from K-12, and
continue to live in the area with my husband and two children.  Our kids attend
PLRS and keep us busy with running for a variety of sports and activities.  I have
been teaching/school admin for 20 years, and I welcome the opportunity to serve
the students, families, and community of Falun School.

The halls of Falun have been buzzing with energy as our teachers and staff
prepare for the year ahead. Earlier this week, we were eager to welcome your
children back into their classrooms and begin the incredible journey of learning that
awaits them. This year holds so much potential for growth, discovery, and new
friendships. We will be diving into fascinating new subjects, exploring our creativity,
and working together to build a strong and caring school community.

We are so glad you are a part of the Falun School family, and we look forward to
partnering with you throughout the year. We believe that a strong partnership
between home and school is essential for your child's success, and we encourage
you to stay connected and involved. Here's to a fantastic school year filled with joy,
discovery, and learning!

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to visit in person or
call/email me at the school. I look forward to meeting you throughout the school
year. All the very best, 

Angela Handbury 
780.352.2898
angela.handbury@wrps11.ca 
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Breakfast CartBreakfast Cart

Important
September Dates

Important
September Dates

9  - School Bus Safety Presentations

for K-5

th

16th - Parent Council Meeting at 6pm

24  - Rob Drebert Cross Country Run

in Wetaskiwin for the Gr. 3-6 Cross

Country Running team

th

25  - Terry Fox Run and Open House th

29  - Orange Shirt Day th

30  - National Day for Truth &

Reconciliation (no school)  

th
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Milk ProgramMilk Program
The Milk Program is ready to start!
Students may purchase drink cards (20
drinks per card) at a cost of $28.00 or
they may also purchase milk daily for
$1.40. White or chocolate milk will be
served. It is preferable in streamlining
the process for students to purchase
drink cards. Students get 1 free drink
with the purchase of a card. Milk cards
can be purchased online, through the
PowerSchool Parent Portal. Students'
milk cards from last year are still valid.
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Breakfast Cart is served daily and

is a free choice to all students and

varies in selection. We are excited

to have some new equipment for

our breakfast cart this year,

including carts, toasters, and

dispensers. This great program is

helping to start the day off right

and fueling kids to learn!! Have

questions? Feel free to contact

the office!



Helpful Tidbits
PARENT DROP-OFF

For those parents who drop their
children off at school, supervision
will begin at 8:25.  We look forward
to seeing you then! 

CAN TABS

AWAY FOR THE DAY

HANDS-OFF POLICY

SAVE THE DATE

Student safety and a respectful
environment are a priority at Falun
School.  We are a ‘hands-off’ school,
which means students are expected
to play in a manner that doesn’t
include rough play, hitting, or pushing.
By encouraging verbal communication
and conflict resolution, we aim to
teach children the importance of
personal space and positive social
interactions.

We have set our date for the
Christmas Concert!  It will be
on Thursday, December 11
with an afternoon and an
evening performance. Stay
tuned for more details! 

th

Electronic devices, such as
phones or tablets, will be
‘away for the day’ at school.
Let’s get our learning on!

Save the tabs from your
beverage cans and bring
them to school to take
part in the tabs contest,
generously supported by
the Lions Club!

Christmas Concert

LORD’S PRAYER

If your child would like to take
part in the Lord’s Prayer in the
library before classes start most
mornings, please fill in a
permission form online through
the PowerSchool Parent Portal.



Time Period

8:25 - 8:40 Bus Drop-Off & Announcements

8:40 - 9:15 Period 1

9:15 - 9:50 Period 2

9:50 - 10:05 Recess

10:10 - 10:45 Period 3

10:45 - 11:20 Period 4

11:20 - 11:55 Period 5 

11:55 - 12:41 Lunch Time & Recess

12:41 - 1:16 Period 6

1:16 - 1:51 Period 7 

1:51 - 2:06 Recess

2:10 - 2:45 Period 8 

2:45 - 3:20 Period 9 

3:25 Bus Pick-Up
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With SafeArrival, you are asked to report your child’s absence in advance using any of
these 3 convenient methods:

1. Using your mobile device, download and install the SchoolMessenger app from the
Apple App Store or the Google Play Store (or from the links at go.schoolmessenger.ca). 

The first time you use the app, select Sign Up to create your account (will need to be
verified via your email). Then select Attendance then Report an Absence. 

2. Use the SafeArrival website, go.schoolmessenger.ca. The first time you use the website,
select Sign Up to create your account. Select Attendance then Report an Absence.

3. Call the toll-free number 1-833-525-9071 to report an absence using the automated
phone System.

These options are available 24 hours/day, 7 days a week. Future absences can be reported
at any time. In addition, we use the SchoolMessenger Communicate automated notification
system to contact parents whose child is absent when the absence was not reported in
advance. 

The automated notification system will attempt to contact parents at multiple contact
points until a reason is submitted for the absence. 

If you report your child’s absence in advance using the SafeArrival toll-free number,
website or mobile app, you will NOT receive these notifications.

Please report absences in advance using SafeArrival instead of sending notes or
calling/emailing the school. 

Staff will use the SafeArrival notifications to let you know if your student is absent (when
you haven’t reported the absence in advance). 

At Wetaskiwin Regional Public Schools, one of our greatest priorities is ensuring that all our
students arrive safely at school each and every day.

To enhance our absence-checking procedure, we also have a more efficient student
absence reporting system called SafeArrival. This system will reduce the time it takes to
verify student attendance, make it easy for you to report your child’s absence and easy for
staff to respond to unexplained student absences.

 

SafeArrival Information for Parents
Wetaskiwin Regional Public Schools










